Wood of Wayne Homeowners Association

Board Meeting Minutes 10/24/2005

I. Call to order

Roger Orban called to order the regular meeting of the Woods of Wayne Homeowners Association Board Meeting at 7:44 P.M. on October 24, 2005 at Roger Orban’s house.
II. Roll Call

The following persons were present: 

Armin Birkholz

Donna Gaffin 
Joe Connelly
Bob Reed
Arnie Hetzel

Patty Orban

Mario Conte

Mark Soppi

Pat Selvagio


Jennifer Donatelli



Roger Orban
III. Approval of minutes from last meeting  -  A motion to approve the minutes from last meeting was and seconded. The motion was carried in vote.
IV. Treasurer’s report  - Patty Orbin - presented the budget & financials. Largest expense this month was for landscaping. The association is currently on budget.
V. Committee Reports

a. Architectural Review – Plans for lot #?? have been approved. They intend to begin construction ASAP.
b. Communications – Donna Gaffin indicated that the newsletter was deferred for two weeks. The web site has been undated. 
c. Landscape – Arnie Hetzel 

1. Lot owner of lot 29 asked for some relief from mowing charges. A motion to reduce the charges to $75 was made and carried. 

2. An estimate to sod the edge of outlot C was submitted at $1400. Action was deferred.
3. There is a problem with lot #98. The owners re-stoned the perimeter of their lot rather than using sod. There was discussion as to how to resolve protecting the area from cars. Arnie will explain the parameters of the sod program.

4. Bids were returned on the signs for the front entryway. Granite and limestone signs would be $10,000/sign and the limestone slab would be $4,500/sign (two signs required). Removal of old construction and plantings would be an additional $9,000. New plantings would be $20,000. A motion was made and carried to replace signs with limestone slabs this Fall at an expense of about $9,000. Further action would be taken in a phased approach as dollars become available.
d. Roads
1. Quotes for snow removal were collected.

2. A motion to contract with Land Escape was made and carried..
e. Ponds
1. Contracts for electric and aerators were signed and checks were prepared. Rehm Electric and Marine Biochemists will install aerators this year. Jennifer Donatelli will coordinate details.
2. Armin proposed the Wild Goose Chase be hired to come every day for next 4 weeks at a cost of $250/week. A motion was made and carried to allocate the final $1,000 allocated for this purpose. Armin will coordinate details.

f. Violations 

1. Discussion regarding the use of mini-bikes in the subdivision was heard. It was decided that no action would be taken against a member by the directors without a specific complaint. Donna Gaffin will include a reminder of the applicable rules in the next newsletter.
2. Arnie will check with the county to see if screened septic mounds can be mowed. If approved, notice will be sent to lot owners with high weeds.
VI. Old Business The property management initiative was tabled for now
VI. New Business
a. New Board President – Roger Orban was nominated and elected as new president of the board of directors
b.  New Board Vice President – Mark Soppi was nominated and elected as new vice president of the board of directors.
c. Lamp Post Decorations – Arnie will investigate hiring a company to install and remove decorations for this holiday season.
VII. Adjournment – Roger Orban adjourned the meeting at 9:25.

VII. Minutes submitted by:  Bob Reed

